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	Upon completion of their first term of matriculation, first-term freshman students may request that all earned F grades for credit-bearing classes, regardless of program or department offering them, be removed from GPA calculations for that semester.  Any F grades which the student requests forgiveness of will be reflected as NC on the academic transcript, and the NC will have no impact on the student’s GPA.
For a course to be eligible for forgiveness, the student must remain in the class for the entire term and a grade of F must be earned. Please refer to the Academic Calendar for deadline to submit Freshman Forgiveness Request. Students may ask for one or more earned F grades to be forgiven, up to the entire amount of credits being taken in their first term of matriculation.
Grades of WU and/or D are not eligible for forgiveness

	RATIONALE: There is no formal freshman forgiveness policy for first-year undergraduate students to proactively address and remedy the academic challenges that they face during the transition to college, or that result from situations occurring outside of the classroom.  Implementation of a forgiveness policy, with established deadlines for opting in, would allow time for students to receive appropriate guidance from advisors, faculty, and other College personnel and make an informed decision about their next steps.  It would also allow the College to engage in specific outreach to such students and assist them with accessing the necessary resources to improve their academic performance and decrease the odds of them being academically dismissed at the end of their first year of college.  

	EFFECTIVE: FALL 2021





CHANGE IN FRESHMAN FORGIVENESS POLICY FOR UNDERGRADUATE STUDENTS
	Upon completion of their first term of matriculation, first-term freshman students may request that all earned F grades for credit-bearing classes, regardless of program or department offering them, be removed from GPA calculations for that semester.  Any F grades which the student requests forgiveness of will be reflected as NC on the academic transcript, and the NC will have no impact on the student’s GPA.
For a course to be eligible for forgiveness, the student must remain in the class for the entire term and a grade of F must be earned. Please refer to the Academic Calendar for deadline to submit Freshman Forgiveness Request. Students may ask for one or more earned F grades to be forgiven, up to the entire amount of credits being taken in their first term of matriculation.
Grades of WU and/or D are not eligible for forgiveness. 

	Upon completion of their first term of matriculation, first-term freshman students may request that all earned F grades for credit-bearing classes, regardless of program or department offering them, be removed from GPA calculations for that semester.  Any F grades which the student requests forgiveness of will be reflected as NC on the academic transcript, and the NC will have no impact on the student’s GPA.
For a course to be eligible for forgiveness, the student must remain in the class for the entire term and a grade of F must be earned. Please refer to the Academic Calendar for deadline to submit Freshman Forgiveness Request. Students may ask for one or more earned F grades to be forgiven, up to the entire amount of credits being taken in their first term of matriculation.
First-term freshmen with college credits earned through Advanced Placement (AP), International Baccalaureate (IB), Advanced International Certificate of Education (AICE), college preparatory programs including College Now, and/or coursework from non-accredited or accredited post-secondary institutions are still eligible for forgiveness under this policy.
Grades of D are not eligible for forgiveness.

	RATIONALE:  CSI students have the opportunity to complete college-level work and receive college credits prior to their entry to CSI via multiple means, and they are still correctly considered freshmen due to not ever having matriculated in a degree-granting program.  The requested revision clarifies that all first-term freshmen are eligible to apply for freshmen forgiveness, regardless of the number of credits completed prior to matriculation at CSI. In addition, WU grades ceased being punitive as of the Fall 2021 term, so it is no longer necessary to include that grade designation for freshman forgiveness.


	EFFECTIVE: 
	FALL 2022



